
 
Work Session 

March 13, 2025 
6:30PM 

                                                                
Mayor Grova called the meeting to order with a flag salute.  This meeting was 
duly advertised in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Law, PL 1975, 
Chapter 251.   

  
Call the Roll: Mayor Grova Mr. Carrow, Mr. Miler, Mr. Corwonski, Miss Renzi, Mrs. Engle, Mr. 
Curcio.  And Mr Miller Absent: Mr. Curcio.   
Also present was Solicitor Moustakas and Wayne Johnson, Engineer. 
 
Mayor Grova began the Meeting by reviewing the regular meeting agenda. 
2025-2 was postponed from the February meeting.  Solicitor Moustakas suggested that the 
matter be postponed until notices are sent to all residents that live in the RR zoning district.  Mr. 
Carrow advised that he felt that the newspaper advertisement was adequate notice and met our 
requirements in accordance with the law.  Mayor Grova noted that this ordinance will present a 
change to all properties located within the RR zoning district and suggested that possibly 

planning/zoning has a workable solution.  Mr. Carrow asked for the matter to be considered and 

a vote to be taken this evening.      
 

Mayor reviewed the agenda items for this evening: 

• 2025-3 bond ordinance for various equipment 

• 2025-4 purchase of remote meters for the water department. 

• Change order for Franklin Street 

Mr. Johnson discussed the emergency with well #3.  The control valve was installed in 2013, which 

restricts the flow and back pressure and it is leaking and cannot be repaired and the well is pumping very 

hard.  If well #3 goes down, it will be a severe situation for the Borough.  We have an emergency 

situation and we need to make immediate repairs to Well #3 for the public health and safety of our 

residents.  The resolution is on the agenda to be considered by council this evening.  

Mrs. Engle Reported that Robert Smith of SJ Lady Lighting has permission from the school board to use 

the fields and would like to utilize the concession stand to sell hotdogs and drinks.  He has provided an 

insurance certificate naming the borough as additional insured.  It was noted that he would have to 

comply with Board of Health regulations and the building has to be inspected.  Mayor Grova advised that 

as long as they comply with all regulations and meet all codes, they have the approval to use the 

facilities. Council agreed. 

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:00PM on a motion made by Mr. Corwonski and seconded by Mr. Miller.  All 

in favor. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM 

                                                                         Toni L. Van Camp, Clerk 



 

 


